
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
Approve and authorize the Health Services Director, or his designee, to execute, on behalf
of the County, Contract #22-780-16 with John Muir Health, Inc., (dba Community Health
Improvement) a non-profit corporation, in an amount not to exceed $3,000, for County’s use
of a mobile van in Central, East and West Contra Costa County, for the period from January
1, 2017 through December 31, 2017. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
This Contract is funded 100% Federal Healthcare for the Homeless Grant. (No rate
increase) 

BACKGROUND: 
On May 10, 2016 the Board of Supervisors approved Contract #22-780-15 with John Muir
Health, Inc. (dba Community Health Improvement) for the County’s use of a mobile van in
Central and East Contra Costa County, for the period from January 1, 2016 through
December 31, 2016.

Approval of Contract #22-780-16 will allow the County continuous use of John Muir
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Action of Board On:   04/25/2017 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: John Gioia, District I Supervisor
Candace Andersen, District II
Supervisor
Diane Burgis, District III Supervisor
Karen Mitchoff, District IV
Supervisor
Federal D. Glover, District V
Supervisor

Contact:  Dan Peddycord,
925-313-6712

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the
Board of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    April  25, 2017 
David Twa, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
 
By: Rolanda Hartfield, Deputy

cc: D Morgan,   M Wilhelm   
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To: Board of Supervisors

From: William Walker, M.D., Health Services Director

Date: April  25, 2017

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: Contract #22-780-16 with John Muir Health, Inc. (dba Community Health Improvement)



Health, Inc., (dba Community Health Improvement) mobile van to conduct regularly
scheduled clinics which offer much needed health care services to low-income families and
disadvantaged individuals in Central and East Contra Costa County, through December 31,
2017. This contract includes mutual indemnification. 



CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION:
If this contract is not approved, many low income families and disadvantaged individuals in
Contra Costa County will not receive mobile health services. 


